





Northern Acres & Mary A Gibbs Regulated Drain

Mr. Gaston stated a homeowner in the Northern Acres Subdivision had installed a pool within the
regulated drain easement. Mr. Gaston asked Inspector Dirk Leonard to report on the issue. Inspector
Leonard stated during a routine inspection of the Mary A. Gibbs Regulated Drain, he found the home
owner at 7255 Bruce Court in the Northern Acres Subdivision had put in a pool that went out to the top
of the bank of the Gibbs Regulated Drain. Inspector Leonard stated, after researching, he found that no
permit was requested from either the Hendricks County Surveyor’s Office or Hendricks County
Planning and Building Department. With the permission of Mr. Gaston, he issued a Stop Work Order
on the project. Discussion followed. With the consent of the Drainage Board, President Whetstone
asked if the Surveyor’s Office could request that the Planning and Building Department inspect the
property and issue any citation necessary. He also recommended the Surveyors Office protect the
regulated drain easement even if that meant having the homeowner move the pool. Discussion
followed.

Barnett Regulated Drain

Mr. Gaston stated his office had received two quotes for the Barnett Regulated Drain Project. The
Quotes were as follows:

Via Excavating $21,015.85
Beechwood Construction $24,760.00

President Whetstone requested a recommendation. Inspector Dalton recommended Via Excavating as
the lowest competent quote. Discussion followed. Member Bob Gentry moved to follow the
recommendation. Member Jack Maloney seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously passed
Plainfield Regulated Drain Resolution

Secretary Sowers informed the Board that the Plainfield Town Council had signed the Regulated Drain

Resolution. Discussion followed.

RE: IN THE MATTER OF WISHES TO BE HEARD:

Barnett Regulated Drain

President Whetstone recognized Mr. David Himsel. Mr. Himsel asked the Board to take in the West
Fork White Lick Creek Headwaters Western Arm that attaches to the Barnett Regulated Drain and make
it part of the regulated drain system. Discussion followed. Member Bob Gentry moved to have the
Surveyor start the review process on taking in the request. Member Jack Maloney seconded the motion.
The motion was unanimously passed. Mr. Gaston stated he would start the process upon his return.

RE: INTRODUCTION OF OTHER BUSINESS OR ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION BY
COMMISSION MEMBERS:

None Cited.
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